Filed: 2/24/2023 1:37:30 PM WEQC

Mark Gordon, Governor

Department of Environmental Quality

To protect, conserve and enhance the quality of Wyoming's environment for the benefit of current and future generations.





Via Certified Mail, Return Receipt Requested: 7017 3040 0000 6069 6081

December 7, 2022

Ryan Thomas Oscar Covarrubias Mountain Ventures 784 Resort Drive Midvale, UT 84049

Re: Teton Village Resort – Small Wastewater Facility General Permit, Notice of Coverage Permit No. 2022-274

Dear Mr. Thomas and Mr. Covarrubias,

In accordance with Water Quality Rules, Chapter 3, Section 13, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) is revoking the Notice of Coverage (Permit No. 2022-274) issued on October 6, 2022 for the Teton Village Resort wastewater system under DEQ's Small Wastewater Facility General Permit. The reason for the revocation is that Chapter 3, Section 12(d) requires DEQ to review each general permit at least every five years from the date of issuance, make modifications as needed, and reissue the general permit. DEQ did not issue your Notice of Coverage while the permit was still in effect; therefore, DEQ's issuance of the Notice of Coverage was in error.

Per Chapter 3, Section 13(b) of the Water Quality Rules, this revocation is effective twenty days after receipt of this notice unless the permittee requests a contested case hearing before the Environmental Quality Council. Please be advised that construction of the small wastewater facility will need to stop until appropriate permit coverage is in place.

Please contact Jennifer Zygmunt, Water Quality Division Administrator, at 307-777-5985 or jennifer.zygmunt@wyo.gov with any questions.

Sincerely,

Todd Parfitt Director

CC: Jennifer Zygmunt, WQD Administrator

Keenan Hendon, WQD Water and Wastewater